

**SDR-SCCA Solo Committee  
May 4th, 2020 Meeting Minutes**

| Solo Board  |  | Committee Heads  |   | Club Reps   |   |
|---|--|--|---|---|---|
| Chair – Gary Cameron (GC)   | X  | Equipment -Jeff Lonsdale (JL)                                | X | DCCSD – Wally Cook (WC)   | X |
| Vice Chair – Mark Wolfe (MW)  |  | Timing and Scoring -<br>Ashley Wille (AW)<br>Larry Chan (LC) | X | SCAT –Nima Abraham (NA)   | X |
| Tres.- Chris Teague (CT)  | X  | Sound – Eric Sakariassen (ES)                                | X | SCNAX – Edwin Liu (EL)<br>Mike Parsons(MP)  | X |
| Sec. - Ric Senior (RS)  | X  | Novice – Carl Miller (CM)                                    |   | <b>GUESTS:</b>  |   |
| Annual Tech -Hank Yamfang (HY)  | X  | Membership - Ric Senior(RS)                                  | X |   |   |
| Registration Chair – Robbie Robinson (RR)                               |  | Waiver – Patty Cook (PC)                                     | X |   |   |
| Region - Peter B (PB)   | X  | Stadium Liaison – Robbie Robinson (RR)                       | X |   |   |
| Course Design - Todd Cameron (TC)                                       | X  |  |   | Note abbreviations<br>LE = Lake Elsinore<br>PP = porta potty<br>T&T = Test and Tune |   |
| <b>Topic</b>  |  |  |   |   |   |
| <b>CALL TO ORDER – 7:02 PM at online. Minutes from approved (NA/ES)</b> |  |  |   |   |   |
| <b>COMMITTEE REPORTS</b>  |  |  |   |   |   |
| Treasurer   | CT -.Trophy fee paid. \$13727 in account, outstanding SCAT check. CT to pay back 5K back to region   |  |   |   |   |
| SDCCU Lot   | No updates   |  |   |   |   |
| LE Lots   | NA - Asked for refund, no updates from them, waiting for updates.  |  |   |   |   |
| Membership  | RS no new numbers issued.<br>RS - Emailing MSR <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Exporting MSR-&gt;AXWARE, need to work thru minor issues               <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>a. Class/Number appear on separate lines, need merging</li> <li>b. Process for allocating 1000 #'s at MSR registration vs making sure that same 1000 # appears on side of car</li> <li>c. Propose we run T&amp;S at upcoming practice events to work thru kinks</li> </ol> </li> <li>2. Worker Assignments :- Active email thread with MSR/Robbie/Eric</li> <li>3. MSR :- We are working to offer SpeedWaiver (our electronic waiver signature product) to MotorsportReg customers as quickly as we can eliminate the sharing of pens and paper. No estimation just yet but Stay tuned - we'll keep you updated on when it is ready.</li> </ol> |  |   |   |   |
| Registration  | RR - No updates  |  |   |   |   |

|                        |  |
|------------------------|--|
| SDR BOD                | PB - No updates on road rally. HY getting info on track day, targeting Sept 6th.   |
| Equipment              | JL - Ordering head socks in progress   |
| Timing and Scoring     | LC - Updating laptops to Windows 10<br>LC/RS - To work offline on importing MSR data into AXWARE<br>ES - Live timing, needs investigation  |
| Waivers                | PC - No updates  |
| Sound                  | ES - No updates  |
| Novice                 | EL - No updates  |
| Annual Tech            | PB - No updates  |
| Social Media           | ES - Sending updates on status   |
| Courses                | TC - No updates  |
| Tech                   | No updates   |
| Event Chair Team       | NA - Would like to keep a core group of known event chairs in the near term. Maybe limit existing SCCA and/or SDR members only to limit contact.   |
| <b>PAST EVENTS</b>     |  |
| <b>UPCOMING EVENTS</b> |  |
| <b>OLD BUSINESS</b>    |  |
| Member rosters due     | RS - Waiting on updates from all clubs, except SCNAX   |
| <b>NEW BUSINESS</b>    |  |
| Safety School          | RR to investigate organizing online safety schools with Elliot Shev.   |
| Future Events          | GC - Future Meetings - Region/Solo Google account?<br>ES - Region to create account for Solo use, GC to work out offline with PB   |
|                        | GC - Future Events<br>Discussed reg and tech issues, maybe combining the two into drive thru registration. Combined with self tech.<br>For worker stations add hand sanitizer to each station<br>Sanitizer wipes for radios<br>Working in trailer, can we move some positions outside the trailer<br>Setup and tear down - maybe use masks, have gloves, limit the number of people entering the trailer.<br>NA - To acquire gloves, 80 face masks and 2 gallons hand sanitizer. Would need to get ~12 hand pumps. |
|                        | TC Need disclaimer in MSR for loaner helmets or direct people so they can order online<br>ES Maybe order helmets and give them credit for it   |
| <b>ADJOURNED</b>       | 8.33PM. NA/EL - Next meeting is 6/1/20 at TBD location   |
| <b>ATTACHMENTS</b>     | None   |